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ANNUAL MEMBER/ BOARD MEETING: 

 
SATURDAY JANUARY 18 

10 AM -12 PM IN NDHS LIBRARY 
 

ALL MEMBERS ARE WELCOME AND CAN VOTE ON NDBSL 
BUSINESS.  WE WILL ALSO BE ELECTING NEW BOARD 

MEMBERS AND OFFICERS.  
 

Several NDBSL Board positions are open for the 2020-2022 

term and will be voted on at our January 18 meeting. Any 

NDBSL member is eligible to be elected to the Board. This 

important position votes on all grants submitted to the 

Board, elects Board officers and actively engages with the 

staff, students and administration.  We are looking for 

interested candidates.  Contact President Michael Lemmon 

at m_lemmon@att.net for more information.  

 

North Dallas High School 

100th Anniversary Celebration Planning 
Underway!! 

1922-2022 

Gil Sandoval, Class of 1974, is heading up the planning for our 100th 

anniversary October 1, 2022.  He reported to the NDBSL Board at the 

December meeting and is looking for one representative from each 

organization who will communicate back to the group as plans 

develop.  Gil is looking for representation from the Alumni 

Association, NDBSL, the Booster Club, Students and Faculty.  Some 

preliminary ideas are a parade, an emphasis on the historical impact 

of our school and a decade-by-decade Gallery Walk on display at the 

campus.  Gil and his committee will be working on gaining 

sponsorships, obtaining necessary permits and insurance, publicity 

and much more.  Stay tuned for more information as it is available.  If 

you have some great ideas or would like to get involved, contact Gil at 

gil.nd.74@gmail.com.  

NORTH DALLAS 
BULLDOG SUPPORT 

LEAGUE 

NDBSL Board: 

President:  Mike Lemmon, 

‘68 

Janet Vinson Beard, ‘69 

Toni Campbell, ‘67 

Sherri Cleaver, ‘79 

Brenda Coach, ‘64 

Kitty Hickerson, ‘65 

Susan Keith, ‘64 

Raegene Mungioli, ‘62 

Patrick O’Neil 

Nedah Moyer Rose, ‘64 

David Vivero, ‘72 

Marsue Williams, ‘63 
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IT’S DUES TIME! 
 

Look for your dues reminder coming in this month – dues are only $10 a year or $200 for Lifetime 

Membership.  We depend on your generosity to fund needed academic endeavors at North Dallas High School, 

so if you are behind on dues, owe dues for 2019 or know of someone who would like to join, you can pay online 

with PayPal at www.ndbsl.org or mail dues to Treasurer Brenda Coach at the address on our masthead.   

 

Spotlight on Hillsong United – Community Partner 
 

North Dallas High School is the Sunday morning home for church services for Hillsong United, a non-

denominational church originally based in Australia.  The church holds services each Sunday morning in the 

auditorium and has given the school over $100,000 in lighting equipment, speakers, a green screen, etc.  They 

are training staff and students on how to use the equipment which will be permanently housed at the school.  

Students have already used the new equipment for Winter Shows.  Hillsong wants to welcome in the 

community to the school, creating a festive but worshipful atmosphere. 

 

 

BULLDOG BITES 

 LULAC/Lady Bulldog Softball Flapjack Breakfast @Applebee’s – 6464 NW Hwy – 

Jan. 18 8-10 AM  Tickets $10 

 NDBSL Annual Membership Meeting – Jan. 18 10-12 in the 3rd Floor Library – all 

Bulldogs and Bulldog Supporters welcome! 

 NDHS Seniors have scored $380,000 in scholarship $$ as of today! 

 Current enrollment – 1112 

 73% of juniors in Collegiate HS will graduate with AA degree in 2021 (Associate of 

Science – Emergency Medicine and Computer Information Technology) 

 Gym restoration will include three floors – lockers/storm shelter underground 
and two gyms above (in area of the girls’ gym) 

 Spring Break – March 16-20 

 Teacher Appreciation Week – May 4-8 
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